Health Care Reform is on its Way…

As you’ve likely heard, President Obama signed the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act last week.  This “tome” (over 2000 pages) has numerous changes to how health care will be paid for and managed in the U.S. over the next decade.  The specifics of the Act and how it will be carried out are still being examined.  We suspect there will be substantial debate on the interpretation and execution of the new requirements.   We are beginning to learn about some of the immediate changes as the insurance, government and legal forces scurry to prepare for this major overhaul.  
Effective this year small businesses with 25 or fewer employees (with average annual salaries of $50,000 or less) may be eligible for a new tax credit to subsidize up to 35 percent of the cost of a group health insurance plan. (The employer must pay at least 50 percent of the total premium – a benchmark premium rate will be set.) The 35 percent tax credit is available in 2010 and could increase to up to 50 percent by 2014.  The specific details of this plan have not been announced yet.

Here are a few of the immediate changes employers can expect to see with their medical plan’s new plan year.  However, most of the major changes will occur in 2014 and beyond.
· Insurance plans will drop the lifetime benefit maximums.
· Adult dependent children may be covered up to age 26 if the children are not eligible to be covered under another group plan.

· Pre-existing condition exclusions will be eliminated for children with illnesses.  (The elimination of pre-existing conditions for adults will be effective in 2014.)

Just a few highlights of things to come beyond 2010
· There will be future changes to allowances for flexible spending accounts, health reimbursement accounts and health savings plans.

· Health insurance exchanges will be set up by state governments or non profits allowing individuals and small businesses with up to 100 employees to purchase health insurance in 2014.

· Employers who employ 50 or more employees will be charged a penalty ($2000 per year per employee after the first 30 employees) if the employer does not offer employee health coverage.  Employers with more than 50 employees who offer medical insurance that is deemed “unaffordable” will be charged a penalty. 

· Enrollment waiting periods will be capped at 90 days in 2014.

· Taxpayers earning more than $200,000 per year (and couples earning more than $250,000) will pay a higher Medicare payroll tax of 2.35 percent on earnings.  This begins in 2013.

· Penalties will be rendered if an individual does not have medical coverage by 2014.  Penalties are roughly one percent of income and will rise to 2.5 percent by 2016.

These are the “quick and dirty” highlights of this massive undertaking.  This is not legal advice and should not be used to communicate information to your staff.  More specific information will come from your health insurance broker, legal counsel and CPA. We’ll keep you updated as we know and understand more about the roll out of these changes.
